

TOWN OF AMITY MINUTES
Preliminary Budget Workshop
October 27, 2014
  APPROVED BY THE BOARD


Present: Supervisor Dana Ross, Councilpersons, Brian Clendenin Josh Brown, and Miranda VanDyke, Jeff Zenoski
Clerk:                                                     Richard Winterhalter
 Absent:    
Also Present: NONE.
 
The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dana Ross at 6:00 PM.
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Motion to accept the minutes for the October 20, budget workshop was made by Miranda VanDyke.  Josh Brown made the second.  All councilpersons and the Supervisor voted aye.  There were no nay votes.  Motion carried 5-0-0.
All board members were given the Preliminary budget with changes from round 1 to review.

Clerk Winterhalter announced that the Public Budget Hearing originally scheduled for November 10, 2014 and  was changed to November 3rd, 2014 has been posted in the Olean Times, the Cuba Patriot and on the door of town hall.  
Supervisor Ross opened with information to the board regarding the reason a budget item is required for Public Safety.  The amount for Public Safety was moved to Contractual in the first workshop and moved back in this workshop.
Supervisor Ross explained that the original deficit of $140,000.00 is now at approximately $120,00.00.  The problem started with the budget for 2014 and is expected to take approximately 4 years to recover if no action is taken to raise the tax cap in some future year.  To balance the budget for 2015 it will be necessary to reduce the reserves.  Supervisor Ross cautioned that this was dangerous since reserves may be required for some unexpected event in the future.

The budget as it stands now is looking at about $140,000 deficit.  In order to balance the budget money will need to be taken from reserves.

Supervisor Ross announced that the previous Assessor Russell Heslin was overpaid for this year.  Contact will be made with Russell to request a refund of the overpayment.

A line by line discussion of the preliminary budget followed.

Some budget items were reduced while others were increased.

Unspent balances in Highway will go to a new truck fund to be used for the purchase of new truck a needed.  

The next budget meeting will be held the 27th of October, 2014 at 6:00PM at Town Hall.

Discussion followed in which all board members participated.  The round two budget with a few changes will be given to Laurie Mead for input.  This will now become the tentative budget which will be presented at the Public Hearing to be held November 3, 2014

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 PM.
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IN TESTIMONY HEREOF, I Richard Winterhalter have hereunto set my hand and affixed the seal of said Town of Amity.
Sincerely,   Richard Winterhalter Town of Amity Clerk                     __________________________________
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